Johnson, Thad A

From: Jerry Cooper <jwcoop99@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, April 2, 2022 12:01 PM

To: DS, Subdivision and Zoning

Subject: Preliminary hearing for development at Bolding farms

My concern as a neighbor is water. We live a stone’s throw west on McClain Ave.

Still fresh in my memory is the last time we had a drought and we all were short on water. We could only run one thing
at a time that required water. Some neighbors had to haul water in. That was just one of many dry spells we’ve had.
Our well was blowing air and we had to have our well re-worked to get water.

If OKC is going to extend water lines, go ahead.

If each house is gonna be on it’s own well, | am certainly opposed.

Jerry Cooper
405-788-2334

Jerry Cooper



